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Monday, June 29, 2020



ROLL CALL
The video/teleconferenced meeting convened at 5:02 pm. Present were Mayor Arturo Cruz, Vice Mayor Elizabeth Pabon-Alvarado and Councilmembers Rita Xavier, Abel Pineda and Rich Kinney.  Also present were City Manager Matt Rodriguez, City Attorney Lynn Tracy Nerland, Assistant City Manager Reina Schwartz, Administrative Services Director Kelly Sessions, Interim Human Resources Manager Cynthia Kasten, Outside Legal Counsel Kelly Tuffo, Acting Deputy City Clerk LaTanya Fisher, and Administrative Clerk Christine Maki.

Acting Deputy City Clerk Fisher announced that the meeting was being held via video/teleconference in accordance with the Brown Act as currently in effect under the State Emergency Services Act, the Governor’s Emergency Declaration related to COVID-19 and the Governor’s Executive Orders N-25-20 and N-29-20 that allow members of the City Council, City staff and the public to participate and conduct a meeting by teleconference, videoconference or both. Ms. Fisher further announced ways in which members of the public may watch or listen to the meeting during livestream on the City website. Instructions were also announced that the public may provide public comments via email which would be read before Council consideration of the item.
There were no speakers for the Closed Session items. City Attorney Nerland announced the Closed Session items and the meeting recessed at 5:06 pm.
CLOSED SESSION (#20-255)
1. CLOSED SESSION
CONFERENCE WITH LABOR NEGOTIATORS
	(Pursuant to Govt. Code section 54957.6)
	AGENCY DESIGNATED REPRESENTATIVES:  Matt Rodriguez, Reina 
	Schwartz, Kelly Sessions, Cynthia Kasten, Charles Ching, Kelly Tuffo 
	(Liebert Cassidy Whitmore)
	EMPLOYEE ORGANIZATIONS: Association of Intermediate Employees, Confidential Employees, Contract Employees, Division Managers, Executive Management, San Pablo Police Employees Associations, San Pablo Police Employees Association (Management Unit), and Operating Engineers Local Union No. 3, AFL-CIO

ROLL CALL
The video/teleconferenced meeting reconvened at 6:03 pm. Present were Mayor Arturo Cruz, Vice Mayor Elizabeth Pabon-Alvarado, and Councilmembers Rita Xavier, Abel Pineda and Rich Kinney.  Also present were City Manager Matt Rodriguez, City Attorney Lynn Tracy Nerland, Assistant City Manager Reina Schwartz, Police Chief Ron Raman, Public Works Director/City Engineer Jill Mercurio, City Treasurer Viviana Toledo, Acting Deputy City Clerk LaTanya Fisher, and Administrative Clerk Christine Maki.  

Acting Deputy City Clerk Fisher announced that the meeting was being held via video/teleconference in accordance with the Brown Act as currently in effect under the State Emergency Services Act, the Governor’s Emergency Declaration related to COVID-19 and the Governor’s Executive Orders N-25-20 and N-29-20 that allow members of the City Council, City staff and the public to participate and conduct a meeting by teleconference, videoconference or both. Ms. Fisher further announced ways in which members of the public may watch or listen to the meeting during livestream on the City website. Instructions were also announced that the public may provide public comments via email which would be read before Council consideration of the item.

City Attorney Nerland reported that no action was taken during the closed session conference with Labor Negotiators.

ORAL COMMUNICATIONS
Acting Deputy City Clerk Fisher read aloud the email received on June 28, 2020 from 	Cordell Hindler who requested Andy Katz to provide an update on the needs for a hospital in West County; have Bob Powers provide an update on the Del Norte BART project and community to be able to provide input on the city’s budget.

CITY MANAGER REMARKS
City Manager Rodriguez reported on the successful logistical move into the new City Hall facility.  He further thanked staff and Community & Economic Development Director Charles Ching for the successful transition and reported that the Public Works/Engineering, the Permit Department and Community & Economic Development will remain at the old Civic Center for the next thirty to sixty days due to their public counter.  He also reiterated that staff will continue to follow the June 4, 2020 Modified Operations Plan.  City Manager Rodriguez also highlighted Contra Costa County Health Department’s Press Release as it on COVID-19 and their intent to delay the opening of certain businesses and activities as a result of increased COVID-19 positive cases in West Contra Costa County.  He further reported that the new City Hall is not open to the public and there is minimal staff in the offices as mandated by the latest Modified Operation Plan.

CONSENT CALENDAR
It was moved by Councilmember Xavier, seconded by Councilmember Pineda and unanimously approved to adopt the item on the Consent Calendar

MISCELLANEOUS
2. By adoption of the Consent Calendar, Resolution 2020-080 was adopted, a Resolution of the City Council of the City of San Pablo Resolution of the City Council of the City of San Pablo authorizing the City Manager to transfer $10,000 from the FY 2019/20 Environmental Services Budget (255‑3510‑43600) to the Regional Alternative Compliance for a Sustainable Bay Project (320‑0904‑43600) as part of the EPA match requirement for the development of a water quality alternative compliance program (#20-264).

****END OF CONSENT CALENDAR****

RESOLUTIONS
3. City Manager Rodriguez introduced the item on the COVID-19 Housing Assistance program.  Community & Economic Development Director Charles Ching thanked Permit Technician Mary Delgado for her assistance on screening over 200 Housing Assistance Program applications.  Director Ching also provided a PowerPoint presentation that outlined the status of the City of San Pablo Housing Assistance program.  The program was designed to provide grants to San Pablo residents whose income was affected as a result of COVID-19 using Low Income Housing Funds.  City Council thanked staff for their work in making the program successful and asked questions of staff.

It was moved by Councilmember Pineda, seconded by Vice Mayor Pabon-Alvarado and unanimously passed to adopt Resolution 2020-081, a Resolution of the City Council of the City of San Pablo amending the City’s FY 2019/20 COVID-19 Housing Assistance Program by increasing the grant amount up to $2,000 per household for eligible San Pablo residents.

It was moved by Councilmember Pineda, seconded by Councilmember Xavier and unanimously passed to adopt Resolution 2020-082, a Resolution of the City Council of the City of San Pablo establishing a COVID-19 Housing Assistance Program for Fiscal Year 2020/21 that provides one-time grants up to $1,000 per household for eligible San Pablo residents to help pay rent, mortgage or utility payments due to a job loss or reductions in work hours caused by COVID-19 Shelter-in-Place orders and appropriating $250,000 in FY 2020/21 Low-Income Housing Funds (#20-268).

SUPPLEMENTAL AGENDA MATERIALS (IF ANY)
4.	Acting Deputy City Clerk Fisher announced materials received after the earlier deadline but during the City Council meeting would be appended and made part of the official record (#20-260).


	ADJOURNMENT
The meeting adjourned at 6:50 pm to Monday, July 6, 2020

Respectfully submitted,


____________________________________
LaTanya Fisher, Acting Deputy City Clerk


____________________________________
Arturo M. Cruz, Mayor
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